


TOWN OF HARTFORD


ANNUAL TOWN MEETING


RESULTS


FISCAL YEAR


JULY 1, 2000 to JUNE 30, 2001








Town Clerk, Monica Mailly, called the Annual Town Meeting to order at 1:55pm, on Friday June 22, 2001, by reading the "Greetings" and "Return" of the Warrant.





ARTICLE 1:


A motion was made by Peter Theriault to nominate David Kraske as Moderator.  The motion was seconded by David Bowen.  Town Clerk, Monica Mailly, asked for any other nominations.  Being none, written ballots were cast and there were five votes for David Kraske.  The Town Clerk swore David Kraske into office.





ARTICLE 2:


The polls were declared open at 2:00pm and declared closed at 8:00pm.  The Municipal Elections results were as follows:





SELECTMEN


Theriault, Peter...................55


Marston, Laura..................47


Strout, Larry......................36


Elsman, Steve.....................5





ROAD COMMISSIONER


Alan McNeil.....................117


Selectmen............................3


Dale McNeil........................2


Bedard, Joseph....................1


Bedard, Lenny.....................1


Steve Henderson..................1





A total of 145 registered voters voted at the June 22, 2001 Municipal Elections.





Moderator David Kraske recessed the Meeting until Saturday June 23, 2001 at 9:00am.  





At 9:00am on Saturday June 23, 2001, Moderator David Kraske called the Annual Town Meeting to order and appointed Terry Hayes for Moderator for the remainder of the Meeting. Town Clerk, Monica Mailly, swore in Terry Hayes.





ARTICLE 3:


A motion was made by Beverly Murphy  to nominate the Selectmen to act as the General Assistance Director. This motion was seconded by Jerry Marstaller.


vote by a show of hands: Yes





A motion was made by Chuck Kraske to nominate the Selectmen to act as Board of Assessors. This motion was seconded by Beverly Murphy.


vote by a show of hands: Yes





A motion was made by Beverly Murphy to nominate Bob L'Heureux to serve on the Budget Committee.  This motion was seconded by David Kraske.


A motion was made by Bob L'Heureux to nominate Beverly Murphy to serve on the Budget Committee.  This motion was seconded by  Ken Schuler.


A motion was made by Beverly Murphy to nominate Clarence Hill to serve on the Budget Committee.  This motion was seconded by Jerry Marstaller.


A motion was made by David Kraske to nominate Lee Holman to serve on the Budget Committee. This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.


vote by a show of hands for all above: Yes.





A motion was made by Dave Bowen to nominate David Adler to serve on the Road Committee.  This motion was seconded by Beverly Murphy.


A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to nominate Beverly Murphy to serve on the Road Committee. This motion was seconded by Bob Calaway.


A motion was made by Alan McNeil to nominate Dale McNeil to serve on the Road Committee.  This motion was seconded by Bob Calaway.


A motion was made by Alan McNeil to nominate Jeremy Johnson to serve on the Road Committee.  This motion was seconded by Rick Downey.


vote by a show of hands for all above:  Yes.





A motion was made by Peter Theriault to have the Selectmen appoint a person to serve on the School Board.  This motion was seconded by Chuck Kraske.


vote by a show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 4:


A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to raise $77,413.00 for the Administration Account. This motion was seconded by Chuck Kraske. Discussion:  None.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 5:  


A motion was made by David Kraske to raise $3,000.00 through taxation for the Assessing/Tax Maps Account.  This motion was seconded by Chuck Kraske. Discussion: None.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 6:


A motion was made by Christine Adler to raise $14,260.00 through taxation for the Fire & Rescue Account.  This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen. Discussion:  Arlene Nason asked if the Fire Dept. was included in this Article.  David Kraske stated that it was not included. Separate Article.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





Ken Schuler made a motion to jump to Articles 31,32,33,34,35,36 and 48.  This motion was seconded by Mrs. Cowett.  Discussion:  Arlene Nason stated that everyone should vote on every Article.  Sandra Cowett stated that she needs to be at a family reunion.  Jerry Marstaller stated that the Warrant was posted and people expect the Articles to be in that order.  Last year some people came to the Town Meeting late to vote on certain Articles to find they had been moved up ahead of time so they missed them.  Morrill Nason stated that the Selectmen put Articles in this order for a reason.  Bob Calaway stated that all Articles are important and should remain in the same order.  Bob 'Heureux asked who determines what order the Articles are listed. David Kraske stated there is no specific order. 


vote to move articles out of order:  In favor-22  Opposed-28.  Motion Fails


A motion was made by Beverly Murphy to list Articles most expensive to least expensive.  This motion was seconded by Ken Schuler.  Jerry Marstaller stated that some Articles have -0- amounts and it would not be a good system.  Bob Calaway stated this would be a mistake, many people would leave after the first Articles.  Lee Holman proposed to have Meeting held in March when people are not so busy haying, get togethers, etc.  Ken Schuler understands that half of the people leave after lunch, so we should have the most expensive Articles first.  Also, in the past, the Town Reports were delivered to the residents.  Arlene Nason stated that we could do a bulk mailing.


vote to list Articles from most expensive to least expensive:  Yes.





ARTICLE 7:


Christine Adler made a motion to raise $14,260.00 through taxation for the Fire & Rescue Account.  This motion was seconded by Bob Calaway.  Clarence Hill  motioned to amend the amount to include $980.00 carryover for training.  This motion was seconded by Melanie Hill.


Discussion:  David Kraske stated that the balance in the account as of June 20, 2001 was $515.00.Arlene Nason stated that if anyone would like to be trained, they should be able to.  Bob L'Heureux asked if Clarence was planning to use the money this past year.  Clarence Hill answered yes, we need the money for training.  Ken Schuler stated that we should change the amount of the Article instead of carrying over.


vote to ammend to carry balance forward:  Yes.


Sue Bowen stated that last year we raised $5000.00 for training.  How many people are trained?  Clarence Hill answered four.


vote by a show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 8:


A motion was made by John Convey to raise $4,922.00 for the Recreation Account.  This motion was seconded by Morrill Nason.  Discussion:  Arlene Nason asked, what does this cover?  David Kraske answered that it is for youth sports, ballfield maintenance and swimming program.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 9:


A motion was made by Bob Calaway to raise $4,300.00 for fences on the baseball field.  This motion was seconded by Christine Adler.  Discussion:  Jerry Marstaller asked which field will fences be installed on?  Dave Bowen answered, all three fields need chainlink fences  so that Hartford can hold tournaments. Having tournaments will bring in money.  Morrill Nason asked who owns the property?  Selectmen answered that the town does.  Lee Holman asked how much money will tournaments bring to Hartford?  Dave Bowen answered that all teams will have to pay and the snack shacks will make money.  Marge Pettingill asked if this has been out for bid.  Peter Theriault answered yes, the Recreation Committee has researched the cost.  Lee Holman asked if we buy the fences then will the Recreation Committe be self efficient?  Peter Theriault stated that it would help greatly.    Carl Small stated that  fences would interfere with wildlife and the snowmobilers.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 10:


A motion was made by Dave Bown to raise $1,000.00 to make repairs to the boardwalk located at the Town Beach.  This motion was seconded by David Kraske.  Discussion: Arlene Nason asked if this will be enough money.  David Kraske stated that he went down to the boardwalk with the contractor and discussed repairing vs rebuilding certain areas and decided it would be less expensive to repair damage.  Jerry Marstaller walked the boardwalk and thinks we need to barracade the ends to prevent four wheelers from crossing. David Kraske stated that it is in the plans.  Scott Swain stated that it should have been done right the first time.  David Kraske stated that we are trying to keep expenses down. We can fix the boardwalk and it will be fine for a few years and we may want to relocate it which will take time to get permission. Arlene Nason stated that a new route would have less water and would last longer.  Maybe when we have more money to  invest this would be a good idea.


vote by show of hands: Yes





ARTICLE 11:


A motion was made by David Kraske to raise $1,000.00 for the General Assistance Account. This motion was seconded by Morrill Nason.  Discussion:  Ken Schuler asked what was spent last year.  David Kraske stated zero.  Patty Carr asked what happens to $1,000.00 not used?  Dave Bowen answered that it will fall into the Fund Balance.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 12: 


A motion was made by David Kraske to raise $400.00 for the Hartford Heritage Society.  This motion was seconded by Kay Hawkins. 


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 13:


A motion was made by Christine Adler to raise $550.00 for the Hartford Newsletter.  This motion was seconded by Terry Hinckley.  Discussion:  Marge Pettingil asked if that was enough.  Arlene Nason stated it is as long as we still receive free printing.  The copier at the Town Office is not capable of printing newsletters. Arlene had to pay for paper for last newsletter.


A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to ammend the amount to $760.00.  This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.  


vote by show of hands to ammend amount to $760.00: Yes.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 14:


A motion was made by Morrill Nason to raise $490.00  to contribute to area snowmobile clubs for trail and bridge maintenance.  This motion was seconded by David Adler. 


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 15:


A motion was made by Beverly Murphy to raise $500.00 for Androscoggin Home Health Services.  This motion was seconded by Bob L'Heureux.  A motion was made by Norm St. Pierre to let Laurie, from Androscoggin Home Health, speak. This motion was seconded by Dave Adler.  Discussion:  Laurie stated that she is thankful all the help.  Arlene Nason stated that she lost her mom Monday and Adroscoggin Home Health helped a lot. Funding is  at an all time low. Please consider the amount of $795.00.  A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to ammend the amount to $795.00.  This motion was seconded by Rick Downey. 


vote to ammend amount to $795.00:  Yes.


vote  by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 16:


A motion was made by Kay Hawkins to ammend the amount from zero to $725.00 for Community Concepts.  This motion was seconded by Melanie Hill. Discussion:  Melanie Hill stated that Community Concepts is not government funded.  People whe need rides have to  pay themselves if not  covered.  Arlene Nason asked if we have funded them in the past.  David Kraske stated that they haven't in 5-6 years.  They are mostly funded by state and government. A motion was made by Melanie Hill to let Deb Truman speak in behalf of Community Concepts.  This motion was seconded by Christine Adler.  Deb Truman stated that Community Concepts received no money last year.  The year prior they received $465.00.  They provided energy assistance and provded service to 33 families. Over $1,800.00.  Peter Theriault stated that we are trying to keep expenses down so all agencies that received government funding  were cut.  Kay Hawkins works for Community Concepts and sees what poverty is. Her dept. is in the hole. We need funds.  Arlene Nason asked if anyone would be denied service. Deb Truman stated that they will provide services as long as there is money to do so.  Peter Theriault stated that he doesn't want to see poverty either that is why we have to make cuts somewhere.


vote by show of hands for $725.00:  Yes.





ARTICLE 17:


A motion was made by David Kraske to raise $1,100.00 for Rural Community Action Ministry.  This motion was seconded by Morrill Nason. Discussion:  Marge Kraske stated that she has been a part of RCAM since 1993.  They help with housing, outreach programs, fuel, rent,  elderly, teens, gardening, shelter and food bank at Hartford Church.  David Kraske stated that funding for RCAM comes from private foundation churches, United Way, and 30% from the government.  All services come from volunteers. Volunteers have done 32,000 hours of service per year.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 18:


A motion was made by Susan Bowen to raise zero dollars for the Public Broadcasting Systems.


This motion was seconded by Dave Adler.


vote show of hands: Yes.





ARTICLE 19:


A motion was made by David Kraske to raise zero dollars for the Abused Women's Advocacy.


This motion was seconded by Susan Bowen.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 20:


A motion was made by Chuck Kraske to raise zero dollars for American Red Cross.  This motion was seconded by Susan Bowen.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 21:


A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to raise zero dollars for Western Maine Transportation. This motion was seconded by Dave Adler.  Discussion:  Arlene Nason asked if anyone has requested WMT in Hartford and if not funded, would anyone be denied?  A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to let a representive from  WMT to speak.  This motion was seconded by Melanie Hill.  Speaker(Cornelia) stated that noone would be refused service, but may have to pay a fee if not funded.  Doreen Maxwell asked if  anyone was using this service in Hartford.  Speaker stated that 23 people used this service in Hartford last year. Beverly Murphy asked how do you sign up for service.  Speaker stated that there is a toll free number to call and literature she could give out.  A motion was made by Ken Schuler to ammend the amount to $200.00.  This motion was seconded by Doreen Maxwell.


vote to ammend amount to $200.00:  Yes.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 22:


A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to raise zero dollars for Senior's Plus.  This motion was seconded by Deb Perry.  A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to allow a representive from Seniors Plus to speak.  This motion was seconded by Deb Paradie.  Discussion:  The speaker  stated that Seniors Plus is the only agency that provides Meals on Wheels.  They have volunteer drivers and provide legal assistance.  They would like $295.44 to help match federal grants.  Last year Hartford gave $600.00.  They helped 7 people in Hartford last year. Ken Gardner asked what percentage of matched funds was required?  Speaker answered 10-20%.  Deb Perry stated that we could donate as individuals to United Way.  A motion was made by Ken Schuler to ammend the amount to $295.44.  This motion was seconded by Sandra Cowett.  


vote by show of hands to ammend the amount to 295.44:  No.


A motion was made by Arlene Nason to ammend the amount to $100.00.  This motion was seconded by Lee Holman.    Lee Holman stated that she knows of one person, Sonny Russell, who uses this service and it is great.


vote by show of hands to ammend the amount to $100.00:  Yes.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 23:


A motion was made by Cassandra Phillips to raise zero dollars for Families in Crisis.  This motion was seconded by Deb Perry.  


vote by show of hands:  Yes.


A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to have the Selectmen write letters to all Agencies explaining our situation. This motion was seconded by Rick Downing.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 24:


A motion was made by Sue Bown to raise zero dollars for United Cerebal Palsy.  This motion was seconded by David Adler.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 25:


A motion was made by Morrill Nason to raise $2450.00 for the Town Office Account. This motion was seconded by Arlene Nason.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 26:


A motion was mady by Dave Bowen to raise $2450.00 for the Town Hall Account.  This motion was seconded by David Kraske.  Discussion:  Ken Schuler asked what will the money be used for?   David Kraske stated that the money is for utilities, insurance,  and janitorial work.  The outside of the building needs repair.  We were supposed to add on to the Town Office  but cannot so we are looking for a solution for both buildings.  Arlene Nason stated that the ceilings are to high in Town Hall. Echoes.  A motion was made by Bob Calaway to use money from the Fund Balance instead of Taxation.  This motion was seconded by Mr. Landry. David Kraske stated that we have $160,000.00 in the Fund Balance.  The next time money will go into the Fund Balance is when tax money starts coming in. The Fund Balance is not surplus, it is cash flow.  Bob Calaway stated in order to spend money in Fund Balance there needs to be an article at the Town  Meeting.  Peter Theriault stated that we can pay bills etc. with the money as long as we put it back.  David Kraske stated that it is unrestricted money and the Auditors are happy with the way we deal with the Fund Balance.  A motion was made by Ken Schuler to end discussion.  This motion was seconded by Christine Adler.


vote to end discussion by show of hands:  Yes.


vote by show of hands to take $2450.00 from the Fund Balance: No.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 27:


A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to raise $250.00 for the Town Garage Account.  This motion was seconded by David Adler.  Discussion:  David Kraske stated that the money is for $200.00  worth of repairs to windows etc.  Insurance is $50.00. We are asking the Fire Dept. to pay for heating.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 28:


A motion was made by Norm St. Pierre to raise $2,150.00 for the Cemetery Account.  This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.  Discussion:  Cassandra Phillips asked where is money going?   David Kraske answered the money is for mowing, flags, etc.  Jerry Marstaller asked it the kids from the Recreation Committee do the mowing?  David Kraske answered yes, if they would like to.  Ken Schuler stated that it may be a liability for kids to run mowers.  David Kraske stated that Rumford Boys Home takes care of mowing right now. 


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 29:


A motion was made by David Kraske to raise $1,000.000 for the Capital Outlay Account.  This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 30:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to raise $1,250.00 for the Highway Equiptment Account.


This motion was seconded by Mrs. Perry.  Discussion:  Cassandra Phillips asked what the Town owned for equiptment.  Dave Bown answered that we own a grader, sweeper etc. This will also pay for insurance and maintenance.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 31:


A motion was made by Ken Schuler to raise zero dollars to deposit into the existing Equipment Reserve Account.  This motion was seconded by Rick Downing.  Discussion:  Ken Schuler stated that he used to believe in never owing money to anyone. But now he has changed his mind and would rather see the Town borrow money to buy equiptment.  Jerry Marstaller asked it there was any money in the account presently.  David Kraske answered yes, but he would have to check the figures.  Bob Calaway asked is the amount of money you can draw out, more or less than what is in the account.  David Kraske answered  that the Selectmen have been approved to spend up to $12,000.00 in the account without Town approval. This was voted on at the last Town Meeting.  Bob Calaway stated that there is more than  enough money in the account to cover a blank check.   Peter Theriault stated that the account is there to use if we want to buy equiptment to save on rental costs. Ken Schuler stated that he is not against buying equiptment.  But is against saving money. Would rather borrow.  Clarence Hill stated that if we don't save ahead, we would have to have a Special Town Meeting in order to buy equiptment.  A motion was made by David Adler to end discussion.  This motion was seconded by Arlene Nason.  


vote to end discussion by show of hands:  Yes.


vote by show of hands for ammendment to raise zero dollars:  No.


A motion was made by Ken Schuler to have Town Meeting to buy new road equiptment.  This motion was seconded by Rick Downey.  Discussion:  Jerry Marstaller stated that if a good deal comes up the Selectmen could buy it.  No money has been spent yet.  The Selectmen are not wasting money.  


vote by show of hands to have Town Meeting in order to spend money from this account:  No.


A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to raise $3,750.00 to deposit into the existing Equiptment Reserve Account.  This motion was seconded by Arlene Nason.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 32:


A motion was made by Norm St. Pierre to raise $104,500.00 for the Winter Roads Account.  This motion was seconded by Melanie Hill.  Discussion:  David Adler asked if the money was going to a Subcontractor.  Who is the Subcontractor?  Peter answered Alan Mcneil is the Subcontractor and the money is for plowing and salt.  L. Gordon asked how many bids Hartford received.  Peter Theriault answered only one.  The plowing was advertised in the newspaper and sent to five different contractors.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 33:


A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to raise $60,000.00 for the paving of town roads.  This article was seconded by Dave Bowen.  Discussion:  Ken Schuler stated that we had a problem with the $60,000.00 spent last year. We used Commercial Paving and had to take legal action to get them to come back to fix problems.  The road still hasn't hardened behind Bear Pond.  The Road Commissioner did not recommend Commercial Paving.  David Kraske stated that we tried different methods of  paving.  This does not include Rte. 219.  We want to try hot mix this year.  The decision has already been made to use Commercial Paving.  Ken Gardner asked if we were ditching and replacing culverts.  David Kraske answered yes, this will be discussed under Summer Roads.  Marge Pettingil stated that in front of her house the road crowns and forms a huge puddle.  She has complained to the Selectmen but no action was taken.   Ken Schuler stated that if we spend the money it will be done right or we will go after them.  Peter Theriault stated that there was legal action taken against Commercial Paving and they fixed the problem. We told Commercial Paving what we wanted and watched them to see if it was done properly.  Chip Seal was working better on Church. St. then what was used on Berry Rd.  Lee Holman asked what part of the $60,000.00 was used for Pine Shores Rd.  Dave Bown answered that none is used for Pine Shores.  In 1991 Patten corp. had a bond to tar the town part of the road.  It was the town's responsibility to make claim on the bond.  We contacted a lawyer and it was recommended that we let it go.  Patten Corp. agreed to pay $6,800.00 which was half of the cost.  The balance came from the Summer Roads Account.  Bob Calaway stated that we should fix roads then in a few years, pave.  Dave Bowen stated that the Road Commissioner has done alot of ditch work etc. and if we do not pave them now, it will cost even more later on.  We are working with the five year plan that covers all areas.  Cassandra Phillips asked which roads will be paved this year.  Dave Bowen answered that Berry Rd. 7/8 of a mile  and Church St.  one mile.  It is cheaper having a contractor rather than do the work ourselves.  Ken Schuler asked if Berry Rd. was never supposed to harden.  David Kraske answered that people spun out alot on Berry Rd.  The road is very acceptable if you drive normally.  Bob Calaway stated that buses dig up tar when taking off.  When plowing, Bob pushed up a large  piece of pavement and filled in with cold patch which is lasting better.  Norm St. Pierre stated that the Garbage truck has been sunk in on the side of the road.  Bert Landry stated that Berry Rd. is not going to harden.  It was not done right but we are stuck with it.  Peter Theriault stated that we used soft mix to experiment what would work well.  We did the best we could with what money we had.  Ken Schuler stated that it should be redone.  We shouldn't have to pay to have mistakes fixed.  A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to end discussion.  This motion was seconded by Christine Adler.  


vote to end discussion by show of hands:  Yes.


vote by  show of hands:  Yes. 





ARTICLE 34:


A motion was made by Ken Schuler to raise $90,000.00 for  the Summer Roads/Bridges Maintenance Account.  This motion was seconded by David Adler.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 35:


A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to raise $45,970.00 for the contracted roadside waste collection.  This motion was seconded by Chuck Kraske.  Discussion:  Ken Schuler stated that there is no way we are going to lose the Transfer Station.  Likes curbside but does not want dump closed.  Mr. Landry stated that if the State doesn't give us permission open dump we have to clean up problems with bulky waste.  Why have curbside when we have a dump.  Lee Holman stated that the problem with curbside is no one is recycling on her road.  It has to be a good decision for the enviroment. David Kraske stated that the Planning Board talked to DEP. Chuck Kraske stated that he called Linda Butler about landfills and we cannot lose our license for our transfer facility and cannot surrender it when running dump fulltime.   We do not have enough buffer strips and  no clean burning piles.  The State said  if we go back to transfer station we have to bring it up to standards and keep it going correctly.  Waste oil will have certain standards.  Rick Dobson stated that on two occasions he did not have his trash picked up.  He brought his trash to the Town Office for pickup.  Wants Transfer Station open.  Cassandra Phillips stated that on the secondary roads trash has not been picked up many times.  Animals get into it and recycables have been going into the Garbage Truck.  Arlene Nason stated that as responsible citizens we have to do better with our recycling.  Maybe start a Recycling Committee.    Gary Hinckley stated that article 48 should be included with this one.  Terry Hayes stated that we cannot combine articles.  David Bowen stated that people have to take responsibility.  Recycling truck is very long and cannot make it down some back roads.  Recycables are put into Garbage Truck on some occasions and brought to Recycling Truck. 


Rick Dobson Jr.  stated that we spent alot of money on the dump road.  A motion was made by Norm St. Pierre to let Alan Archibault speak.  This motion was seconded by Susan Bowen.  Alan stated that he couldn't lift the barrel at Rick Dobson's house.  Recycables are put into Garbage Truck on dead end roads or when there is no room to turn around.  Then transferred to Recycables Truck. Bob Calaway asked what happens to the landfill.  Chuck Kraske stated that it is not a landfill.  It is a storage place for trash etc.  We will have to remove metal etc. if not used.  Jeff Hammond stated that McSherry Lane is plowed and Archies will not go down Rd.  Lee Holman stated that whe has to lug trash 1/4 mile to small dumpster.  Rick Dobson stated that trash at Town Office was a 35gallon can that was not over 50lbs.  David Bowen stated that maybe people could bring bulky waste to Transfer Station certain times of the year.  M. Swain stated that he does not like bulky waste sitting around.  We should put money into the Transfer Station.  Rick Dobson Jr.  stated that this is a small town and city people and outer staters are moving in. Go back where you came from and leave us alone.  Jerry Marstaller stated that he saved 26 trips to the dump which were 45 minutes each. He receives good service.  Does the Town save money on plowing on the dump rd.?  Mike Dawicki stated he would donate three 275 gallon tanks for waste oil.  Chuck Kraske stated that there are many regulations on storage containers.  Terry Hayes stated that we cannot address each personal situation.  Beverly Johnson stated that racoons are everywhere.  People have to take responsibility for their own trash.  Archies is doing very well.  Should get together to discuss elsewhere.   A motion was made by John Convey to end discussion.  This motion was seconded by Beverly Johnson.


vote to end discussion by show of hands:  Yes


vote by paper ballot:  Yes-41      No-34





ARTICLE 36:


A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to raise zero dollars for the solid Waste/Recycling Account.  This motion was seconded by David Adler.  Discussion:  Lee Holman stated that we should have access to the dump for brush, etc.  Peter Theriault stated there has been some discussion about opening dump for brush maybe metal.  David Kraske stated that Archie's is willing to work with Selectmen.  We should start a Waste Committee.  There will be costs if the Transfer Station is opened.  Rick Downing asked about a fee for tire disposal.  Dave Bowen answered that they are not sure about that right now.  Mr. Swain asked how much it would cost to open Transfer Station occasionally.  Chuck Kraske answered Approx. $3,000.00-$5,000.00 for gravel pads, clear brush and bookwork.  Peter Theriault stated it depends on the State.  $5,000.00-$7,000.00 should be enough to open the Transfer Station occasionally.  A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to ammend the amount to $7,000.00 raised through taxation.  This motion was seconded by David Adler.  Discussion:  Lee Holman would like to be able to bring bulky waste to the dump.  Kay Hawkins asked if this would include Hazardous Materials.  David Kraske answered no.  Ken Schuler stated that Archies did fine and the Gothams did a great job running the dump.  Mr. Gardner suggested opening the Transfer Station once per month for bulky  except in  the winter.   Also get volunteers to help clean up.  Arlene Nason stated that people were leaving trash in the wrong places at the Transfer Station. We need a committee.  Rick Dobson stated the T.S. should be open twice monthly.  Ken Schuler stated that the reason there was so much bulky waste, people thought it may change so they cleaned everything.  Lee Holman stated that this is the place to start a signup for a committee.  Mr. Welch thinks the T.S. should be open once per month.  If it is open occasionally, will this insure we will not lose use of the T.S.?  Chuck Kraske answered yes as long as we are operating correctly.  Rick Dobson asked how much would it cost to keep dump open and bring it up to compliance?  David Kraske answered not sure.  


vote by show of hands to raise $7,000.00:  Yes.





ARTICLE 37:


A motion was made by Norm St.Pierre to raise $1,000.00 for the Animal Control Account and appropriate all associated revenues.  This motion was seconded by Marge Kraske.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 38:


A motion was made by Colleen Bullecks to authorize the Board of Selectmen on behalf of the Town to sell and dispose of any real estate acquired by the town for non-payment of taxes or any other means.   This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 39:


A motion was made by David Kraske to fix the following dates on which real and personal property taxes shall be due and payable. One half due December 1, 2001 and one half due May 1, 2002.  This motion was seconded by David Adler.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 40:


A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller to fix an annual interest rate of eleven and one half percent on real and personal property taxes not paid on or before December 1, 2001 and May 1, 2002.  This motion was seconded by Davd Bowen.  Discussion:  Doreen Maxwell asked what the interest rate was last year.  Monica Mailly answered ten and one half percent.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 41:


A motion was made by David Kraske to authorize the Tax Collector or the Deputy Tax Collector to accept prepayments of property taxes not yet due or assessed and to fix an annual interest rate of zero percent on taxes paid prior to the due date.  This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 42:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to fix an annual interest rate of six and one half percent on excess taxes paid when tax abatements are issued by the Board of Assessors.  This motion was seconded by David Kraske.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 43:


A motion was made by Jerry Marstaller for the S.A.D.#39 directors to be paid compensation at the rate of $20.00 per meeting which each director attends in 2001-2002 and $25.00 for each meeting attended in subsequent years.  This motion was seconded by Christine Adler.  Discussion:  David Kraske stated money is for gas and time.  Jerry Marstaller stated that he is not staying on the Board but Buckfield's vote was close and he was hoping Hartford would be more for it.  Lee Holman asked where does this money come from?  Terry Hayes answered from the school budget.  


vote by show of hands:  Yes-42       No-0       





ARTICLE 44:


A motion was made by Colleen Bullecks to apply the total amount of $140,660.00 against the total amount authorized to be raised by Taxation to reduce the 2001-2002 Tax commitment.


This motion was seconded by Jerry Marstaller.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 45:


A motion was made by David Adler to apply the local revenue amount of $114,820.00 against the total amount authorized to be raised by Taxation to reduce the 2001-2002 Tax commitment.  This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.  


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 46:


A motion was made by David Kraske to appropriate $30,000.00 from the Fund Balance to reduce the 2001-2002 Tax commitment.  This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 47:


A motion was made by David Kraske to authorize the Town Treasurer to establish and use, with the Board of Selectmen's approval, a line of credit in anticipation of taxes and to see if the Town will vote to raise and /or appropriate $1,000.000 for interest due and payable on said line of credit. This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





ARTICLE 48:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to authorize payment of $2,000.00 for the spring bulky waste pickup.  This motion was seconded by David Kraske. Discussion:  Gary Hinckley asked why $3,000.00 extra?  Peter Theriault answered we pay per ton and the amount it cost was over the estimate.  Arlene Nason stated that should be in writing so people will understand better.  Deb Perry stated that she didn't find out about the pickup until the day before it was to happen.  She did not receive a Newsletter but she does get a tax bill.  Dave Bowen stated that everyone who pays taxes was mailed a Newsletter.  Arlene Nason stated that she needs names and addresses of anyone who does not receive the Newsletter.  Terry Hinckley asked if  this has any thing to do with the $7,000.00.  Peter Theriault answered no.


vote by show of hands:  Yes.





A motion  was made by David Adler to Adjourn the Annual Town Meeting at 1:00pm . This motion was seconded by Christine Adler.








Results prepared by _____________________________________Town Clerk


                               _____________________________________Deputy Town Clerk














